
  

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

I want to congratulate the newly elected officers and wish them a great upcoming fraternal year! 
 

So here we are at the end of the fraternal year and the last article I have to compose.  To me, it is the hardest part of the 
job, trying to find something to write about.  If you think about it the July article is the easiest.  You get to thank everyone 
for electing you as Grand Knight for the year.  June is the second easiest because you get to thank everyone for letting you 
be their Grand Knight.  So as Jackie Gleason used to say “And away we go…” 
 

Let me say this, I now understand why our church secretary Beth does not include names when you write a “thank you” 
article for the bulletin! 
 

First, to the Officers, who had to put up with me, it was a great year and I hope not too much of issue.  I love this Council 
and all the members and I truly believe the Grand Knight’s ultimate responsibility is to the Council first, then the Parish, 
and then everything else. 
 

Then we have the Directors:  These men chose to work on the various area of our Council: Church, Community, Council, 
Family, Membership, Program, Culture of Life, Squires and Youth.  All contributed to the direction and visibility of the 
Council. 
 

Next in line to thank are all of the various Fund Raising Committees:  I’m talking about the crews for the Pancake  
breakfast, Fish Fry’s, Squire Events, Fall Family Festival, Blue Coats, Wives’ Appreciation Dinner, St Patrick’s Day  
Party, Magnets and Charity Tickets.  Without the committees and the selfless time in putting on the events, we would not 
be in the shape we are in.  With our fundraising ability, we were able to help with the renovation on two different  
occasions.  I will also note that we lost a great Council fundraising activity, through no fault of our own, when the Magnet 
sales were discontinued by the Originating Council.  With this goes a special shout out to the people that worked on the 
above events.  With all of your help, we were able to make these events successful.  The saying about the more hands 
involved make easier the event is true, because of all your help. 
 

Then we have the Committees:  These are the Benevolent, Capital Benefits, Memorial, Publicity, and Scholarship  
Committees.  These are the little programs that do not get a lot of external attention, but play an important part in our  
internal workings.  We were able to help people, buy some equipment, get some good publicity in the bulletins, and award 
a scholarship. 
 

The biggest thank you is to every one of our Brother Knights that are involved in the Council and Parish.  It is really an 
amazing sight to see all the people that make our Council outstanding.  It is just as amazing to see all the Knight’s that are 
involved in the Parish.  We know that Fr. Jim and Deacon Hector are Knights and are the front men for the parish, but on 
every committee, you can find a Knight involved. 
 

I have an extra special shout out to my wife Lucretia (Cree) for her support this past year. 
 

And finally, THANK YOU for allowing me to be the Grand Knight for the Council! 
 

Happy Fathers Day to all the men of the Council, you are the role models for your children and our Parish. 
 

Jesus V Garcia III 

Grand Knight 
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Happy 60th Anniversary Fr. Fairchild! 

02 Knight's Mass:  9:30 am 
04 Officers Meeting:  6:30 pm 
12 Business Meeting:  7:30 pm 
19 Assembly Meeting:  6:30 Social/7:30Meeting  -  PAC 
— Squires Meeting:  12:30 pm 
  

14 Flag Day 
16 Father’s Day 
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CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

The Council would also like to congratulate Fr. Edward Fairchild on his 
60th Anniversary of his ordination.  Without his leadership, St. Elizabeth 
Ann Seton Parish would not be here and of course neither would we! 
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  Business Meeting Notes - May 8, 2019 
 

Prior to the meeting Grand Knight Jesus Garcia presented the “of the 
Year” Awards to: 
 

Youth: Kateri (Kat) Hoverman 
Family: The Christy Family 
Clergy: Deacon Hector Raymond 
Volunteer: Justin Stone 
Lady: Ellen Laughery 
Knight: Jesus Garcia 

 

GK Jesus Garcia called the official meeting to order at 7:33 pm. 
 

Roll Call of Officers: Missing were the Deputy Grand Knight,  
Chancellor and Lecturer, all excused, and Outside Guard is currently 
vacant.  Wayne Patterson motioned to approve the minutes from last 
month’s meeting, Ralph Blamer 2nd.  Voted upon and passed. 
 

Chaplains Report:  Deacon Hector Raymond on behalf of Father Jim 
Klima thanked everyone for their prayers during his illness.  The  
recent Blue Coat Dinner was a wonderful way of saying Thank You to 
our local police, fireman, and EMS responders.  Talked about our how 
energetic and enthusiastic our new Bishop Brennan is and Seton’s 
Confirmation on May 6th.  The Parish has to call on its lay members to 
do things as the Priest cannot do it all alone. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications: Shawn Roberts, no  
report 
 

Grand Knight's Report: GK Jesus Garcia’s family as the Knight of 
the Year and the Christy Family attended the “of the Year” Awards 
banquet, 20 councils present.  Received a Thank You card for our  
donation to the Wheelchair Mission, and also one from AM 820  
Catholic Radio.  The Greater Columbus Right to Life banquet is June 
10th at the Villa Milano. 
 

Treasurer Report: Dan Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers and program chairs, let him know if there are any questions, 
income/expenses have been properly reconciled.   
 

Financial Secretary Report: Frank Hare reported income of $XXX 
SOS, $XXX fish fries, $XXX  bowling banquet.  Expenses included 
$XXX  St. Vincent de Paul, $XXX SOS, $XXX  State Convention, 
$XXX Blue Coat Dinner, $XXX  Bowling Banquet, $XXX  of the 
Year Awards, $XXX  Wives Appreciation invitations, $XXX  fish 
fries, and $XXX  tickets for Super Cash Bonanza.   Fish fries Net in-
come was $XXX , down about $XXX from prior year, sales were 
higher, but food prices were also higher, have kept prices the same for 
past 4 years, consider raising the price to $10 next year.  Frank has 
submitted his resignation and application has been filed for new  
Financial Secretary.  Working on new budget, would like to have  
co-chairs for all programs for upcoming year.  Wayne Patterson  
motioned to send the bills to the Trustees for payment, 2nd by George 
Schneider.  Voted upon and passed. 
 

Report of the Trustees: No report. 
 

Chancellors Report: Absent, no report. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees: 
 

Membership Director: Shawn Roberts introduced our newest  
member, Ray Ganem, member at Seton for 12 years.  Had 4 new 
members attend the 2nd / 3rd Degree on 4/28/19 at St. Pius X.  Our 
council is only one that still has a 1st degree team, now using videos.  
Welcome to come to a 1st degree or 2nd/3rd degree ceremony.  
 

Program Director:  Frank Hare on behalf of Dick Petersen asked if 
anyone interested in being Program Director as Dick would like to 
transitions out of the role.  Will need to set dates for both Blue Coat 
and Wives Appreciate Dinners for next year. 
 

Benevolent:  Mike Croyle no report. 
 
 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson reported on behalf of Bill  
Richards that Father Jim noted that after the 5 pm Mass on 6/8/19, 
there will be a reception for Monsignor Fairchild as he celebrates his 
60th year of being a priest. 
 

Community Director:  Dan M. Murphy reported on the Super Cash 
Bonanza raffle, 548 tickets were sold, 85 members returned tickets, 
net income of $XXX.  $XXX was paid to St. Vincent DePaul for  
selling tickets. 
 

Council Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Family Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Youth Director:  Wayne Patterson reported that they are wrapping up 
for the year and the Leadership Team will have an event at Magic 
Mountain on May 19th. 
 

Squires Report:  Justin Stone reported that the Squires sold candy 
after the 3 masses on 4/28/19.  A new member was orientated at their 
last meeting, not much happening in May, next fun event will be 
6/2/19, and State Convention is 6/7 to 6/9/19 with 2 members being 
state officers. Working on their budget for next year, next meeting is 
5/26/19 following 11:15 mass, everyone welcome to attend. 
 

Right to Life Director:  Edd Chinnock invited members to attend the 
Right to Life banquet on 6/10/19, starts at 6 pm, keynote speaker is 
Dr. William Life, Seton parish will have a table which Edd and Vicki 
sponsor.  Suggested watching the Abbie Johnson video on the Right to 
Life in New York City and going to the movie “Unplanned” about 
abortion.  Consider going to the Faith based movie “Breakthrough”. 
 

Committees: 
 

Blue Coat Dinner on 5/4/19 went well, 20 Knights attended, great 
food, a lot of compliments and greatly appreciated by those being  
honored. 
Wives Appreciation Dinner, 5/18/19, invitations were mailed out.  
Mike Gohr volunteered to call and personally invite members to  
attend. 
 

Public Relations: Francis Wilamosky reported everything is going 
good, will get an article in the bulletin on the Wives Appreciation Din-
ner. 
 
Scholarship Award:  Gene Ebert presented to Edd Chinnock a check 
for $XXX  as his granddaughter Amelia won the scholarship that goes 
to a child or grandchild of a member that attends a Catholic grade or 
high school.  This year the award was named in honor of deceased 
Brother Bud Joos.  Next year plans on budgeting $XXX so can offer 
two $XXX  scholarships. 
 

Unfinished Business:  None 
 

New Business: 
 

Wayne Patterson read the nominations and asked for addition  
nominations for Officers for the upcoming FY.  Ralph Blamer made a 
motion to close the nominations, 2nd by Mike Croyle.  
 

Grand Knight: Frank Hare 
Deputy Grand Knight: Thom Laughery 
Chancellor: Mike Yost 
Advocate: Shawn Roberts 
Financial Secretary*: Francis Wilamosky 
Treasurer: Dan Murphy 
Recorder: Vince Pulles 
Warden: Rick Schlachter 
Inside Guard: Jay Oconer 
Outside Guard: Mike Gohr 
3rd Year Trustee: Jesus Garcia 
2nd Year Trustee: Wayne Patterson 
1st Year Trustee: Mike Croyle 

 

*appointed 
Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 
Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 
Washington DC 20017-1194 

(202) 541-3000 

Culture of Life:  Dr. William Lile 
Supporting Life From Conception Until Natural Death 
 
In 1999, Dr. William Lile and a partner bought out one of the busiest 
Florida abortion clinics, immediately ending the abortions there and 
putting the previous provider into retirement. Dr. Lile then began to 
use the tools once used for destroying innocent life to defend it. His 
passion for protecting the unborn grew, lending him the nickname 
“The Pro-Life Doc”.  Today he continues to practice medicine, teach, 
and speak out in defense of human life.  Dr. Lile has reached a  
national audience with his perspective on extreme abortion laws, like 
the ones passed in New York and proposed in Virginia, which he 
responds to from both medical and scriptural perspectives and by his 
work on abortion pill reversal and rescue, which he not only provides 
in-clinic but serves on the medical advisory board for at Heartbeat 
International. 
 
Dr. Lile will be the special guest speaker at the Greater  
Columbus Right to Life banquet at Villa Milano at 6:00 pm 
Monday, June 10, 2019.  Please join us at the Seton Respect Life 
table for this FREE dinner.  Guests will have an opportunity to 
make a donation in support of GCRTL after dinner. 
 
Please contact Edd or Vicki Chinnock at 740-927-5099 or  
echinnock@aol.com to reserve your place at our table.  We look 
forward to seeing you there! 

 

Edd Chinnock 
Culture of Life Chairman 

ELECTION RESULTS 
 

The Trustees conducted the election for the 2019/20 Council year.  
And the following Brother Knights were elected. 
 

2019/20 Officer Nominations 
 

Grand Knight: Frank Hare 
Deputy Grand Knight: Thom Laughery 
Chancellor: Mike Yost 
Advocate: Shawn Roberts 
Financial Secretary:* Francis Wilamosky 
Treasure: Dan Murphy 
Recorder: Vince Pulles 
Warden: Rick Schlachter 
Inside Guard: Jeffrey Oconer 
Outside Guard: Michael Gohr 
3rd Year Trustee: Jesus Garcia 
2nd Year Trustee: Wayne Patterson 
1st Year Trustee: Michael Croyle 
 

*Appointed 
 

Michael Croyle 
Wayne Patterson 
George Schneider 
Trustees 

By accumulation all unopposed officers were approved.  By written 
ballot, Shawn Roberts was elected Advocate.  Motion made by Jesus 
Garcia to destroy all ballots.  New officers will take over on July 1st. 
 

MOTION:  GK Jesus Garcia asked if anyone had any questions  
pertaining to the motions he emailed everyone that he would like to 
present at the next Chapter meeting, Wayne Patterson made a motion 
to accept them as published, 2nd by Rick Schlachter, voted upon and 
passed. 
 

MOTION: Francis Wilamosky made a motion to donate $XXX to 
purchase flowers for the Seton parish flower gardens, 2nd by Mike 
Croyle, voted upon and passed. 
 

Per the Article in the May newsletter, Dan M. Murphy has application 
forms for attending classes for the Ohio’s 60+ Program at Ohio  
University Pickerington branch.  
 

MOTION:  Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX  from 
the Community Budget to help kick off fund raiser for attending the 
National Catholic Youth Conference that will be held in Indianapolis 
on November, 2nd by Francis Wilamosky, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Frank Hare made a motion to donate $XXX  to the 2900 
Assembly to support Veterans which was a line item in the current 
budget, 2nd by Ralph Blamer, voted upon and approved. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree: SK Wayne Patterson thanked the  
Honor Guard for 1st Communion at St. Pius X, and Confirmation at 
Seton.  3 more opportunities to wear the regalia, 1st Communion on 
5/18 at St. John XXIII, Confirmation on 5/20 at St. Pius X,  
Confirmation on 6/1 at St. John XXIII.  Last day to wear regalia is 
June 30th.  Assembly is seeking volunteers for Faithful Navigator and 
Captain for officers for the upcoming year.  Next meeting is 5/15/19 
with a chicken dinner at 6:30 and meeting at 7:30 pm. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:  Maureen Patterson, Jim Patterson, Sandra Blamer, 
Bill Sauer, Carrie Ebert,  Carol Puhlman-Schneider, Deacon Greg 
Waybright, Msgr. Fairchild, Father Jim Klima, Buddy Stehmeyer, 
Carl Maslanka,  Trica Bliss, the Latino Family, the Richards Family, 
Don Miller, Audrey Chinnock, Joan Croyle and Mike Croyle.  
 

Lecturer Report:  Deacon Hector talked about last week’s sermon 
and readings that pertained to suffering.  Recommend reading  
St. Paul’s Verse 24, Chapter 1 in regards to suffering of Christ and the 
Church.  Any time we experience any suffering, we should offer it 
thru the cross. 
 

Grand Knight Jesus Garcia officially closed the meeting at 9:28 pm.  
Next meeting is scheduled for June 12th at 7:30 pm. 
 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 

Business MeeƟng Minutes (ConƟnued from page 2) 
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2018/19 Council Officers 
Chaplain                                                      chaplain@kofc11187.com 

Fr. Jim Klima (614) 833-0482 
Grand Knight                                        grandknight@kofc11187.com 

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (614) 577-9016 

Deputy Grand Knight                 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Thom Laughery (614) 837-3623 

Chancellor                                                chancellor@kofc11187.com 

Mike Yost (614) 562-3798 

Advocate                                                     advocate@kofc11187.com 

Ralph Blamer PGK, PFN (614) 432-6310 

Financial Secretary                       financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 

Frank Hare (740) 964-3580 

Treasurer                                                     treasurer@kofc11187.com 

Dan Murphy (614) 860-9488 

Recorder                                                      recorder@kofc11187.com 

Vince Pulles  (614) 321-4395  

Warden                                                          warden@kofc11187.com 

Richard Schlachter (614) 352-1935 

Inside Guard                                           insideguard@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (614) 561-1961 

Outside Guard                                      outsideguard@kofc11187.com 

 ()  

3 Year Trustee                                              trustees@kofc11187.com 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (614) 833-0980 

2 Year Trustee  

Mike Croyle, PGK (614) 361-3183 

1 Year Trustee 

George Schneider, PGK, PFN (614) 579-9246 

Lecturer                                                        lecturer@kofc11187.com 

Richard Petersen, PGN (614) 868-8615 

Membership                                          membership@kofc11187.com 

Shawn Roberts (614) 397-5798 

Publicity                                            publicrelations@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (740) 400-5016 

Measure UP 

Francis Nappo (719) 291-2966 

District Deputy                                                 ugotme2@icloud.com 

Bill Merriman (614) 397-5745 
Field Agent                                                

 ()  
   

June 2019 
02 Knight's Mass:  9:30 am  
04 Officers Meeting:  6:30 pm 
12 Business Meeting:  7:30 pm 
19 Assembly Meeting:  6:30 Social/7:30Meeting  -  PAC 
— Squires Meeting:  12:30 pm 
  
  

14 Flag Day 
16 Father’s Day 
  

08 Fr. Ed’s 60th Anniversary of Ordination (following Mass) 
  

  

  
  

  

July 2019 
02 Officers Meeting:  6:30 pm  
07 Knight's Mass:  9:30 am  
10 Business Meeting:  7:30 pm 
17 Assembly Meeting:  6:30 Social/7:30Meeting 
28 Squires Meeting:  12:30 pm 
  

04 Independence Day 
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Prayer Corner 
Brothers in Need:  Mike Williams, Field Agent having surgery on 4/29, Father Snoke (RIP),  Maureen Patterson, Jim Patterson, Sandra  
Blamer, Bill Sauer, Carrie Ebert, Tricia Bliss, Sarah Rigsby, Carol Puhlman Schneider, Mark Newhouse Deacon Greg Waybright, Orv Potts, 
Msgr. Fairchild, Father Jim Klima and Bright Toboh  

 

We also pray for our first responders (Police and Fire), our Military and Our Priests and religious. 

Comments or Articles  
Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (614) 577-9016 
Email:  jvlag3@ameritech.net 

Articles due by the 25th  
of each month 

Join Us Prospect Card 


